TOWN OF GLASGOW

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

June 2, 2022

Mayor Fannin called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Roll call was taken. Members present included: Mayor Fannin, Eddie Hamilton, Mike Szerokman and Dee Leadmon. Recorder, Jay Ward, John Alderson and Marty Blankenship were absent. Town Clerk, Natalie Smith and Town Attorney, Ray Keener were also in attendance.

A moment of silence was observed and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The minutes for the previous meeting were presented for approval. Eddie Hamilton made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Dee Leadmon seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Finance - Mayor Fannin reported the following balances:

General Fund - \$317,026.76 Sewer Fund - \$2,391.44 Police Fund - \$50,896.68 Infrastructure Fund - \$56,340.30 Coal Severance Fund - \$8,445.51 American Relief Act Fund - \$100,792.93

The council reviewed the check register and no discrepancies were found.

Fire Department - Chief Blankenship was not present to give a report.

Police Department - Officer Richards submitted scheduled coverage and will start patrolling from 6:00 p.m. to 3:00 a.m. Kanawha County Sheriff deputies will fill in as well. Officer Richards also reported that all of the kids that broke into the Cedar Grove School were found.

Street Department - Director of Public Works, John Qualls reported the following:

- Maintenance is finished.
- Starting on sewer lines and drains.
- A new pump was purchased for the sewer plant at a cost of \$5,500.00. The old pump will be refurbished at a cost of \$2,135.00 to use as a back up.
- Heather Kidd's last day will be next Friday, so summer help will be needed.
- One park bench on 2nd Street needs to be removed and one needs to be repaired.
- Still waiting on poles for the stop signs.

PAYMENT OF BILLS

Mike Szerokman made a motion to pay the bills. Eddie Hamilton seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Town Hall Update/Gym Floor - The gym floor will get done once the drainage repairs are finished.

Sewer Plant Electrical Status - One to two weeks for completion. Still waiting on the transfer switch.

LED Lights Park Update - The Tompkins area and boat dock are completed. Another LED light will be installed near the boat dock.

Town Security Cameras - No new information to report.

Swimming Pool Grants - Shelley Moore Capito denied the swimming pool grant.

Paving Melrose/Potholes on Tompkins - Gravel and black top are ready for pothole repairs.

NEW BUSINESS

Gutter Repair Fire Department - The gutters at the Fire Department need to be repaired. Will discuss at the next meeting when all members are present.

Painting Sewer Plant - The paint for the sewer plant has been delivered. Dwayne and Blane will start painting soon.

Town Celebration - The council discussed ideas for a town celebration near the end of August or close to Labor Day weekend. Ideas considered included working with the Methodist Church to have a block party or having food trucks at the park. Further discussion and planning is needed.

Contractors for Town Projects - The town building on Route 60 needs soffit, railing and step repairs. Will get bids/price quotes from contractors, then form a proposal.

Senior Building Roof and Handicap Access - Part of the soffit needs repaired and a handicap ramp needs to be constructed at the Senior building.

ORDINANCES - Nothing to report.

PETITIONS - No petitions to report.

ADJOURNMENT

Dee Leadmon made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Eddie Hamilton seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m.

Mayor, Donald Fannin

Recorder, Jay Ward